

FROM THE OFFICE OF

David Crocker

DIRECT LINE

416.941.5415

DIRECT FAX E-MAIL

416.777.7431 dcrocker@davis.ca

FILE NUMBER

75024-00011

July 19, 2011

## **DELIVERED BY E-MAIL**

Ms. Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

## EB-2010-0142-THESL Draft Rate Order Re:

We are counsel to the Association of Major Power Consumers in Ontario (AMPCO) and are writing to comment on the draft rate order in the above noted matter.

AMPCO does not have any concerns with respect to the calculation of the revenue requirement or any of the revenue-to-cost ratios proposed. In particular, AMPCO supports reducing the Large User revenue-to-cost ratio so that it falls within the Board guidelines. AMPCO would, of course, argue that the revenue-to-cost ratio should be moved even closer to unity.

Yours truly,

DDC/tdc cc:

David Cro

Intervenors (via email)

Shelley Grice, Wayne Clark, Adam White - AMPCO (via email)

Davis:9320843.1